


CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

MAY 8, 2017
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman, Vice-Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary;             Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch (by telephone); Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal;    Mr. Chad L. Vick; and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Haile, Hamilton, Hammond, Hoffman, Hough, Hubbard, Price, Rogers, Wallace, and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Miles at 5:00 p.m. at Palmetto Learning Center.
 II.
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, to amend the agenda to include a second executive session at the end of the meeting if necessary.  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as amended.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Wayne, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Sweeney.

IV.
Moment of Silence/Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairman Miles led a moment of silence in memory of Pageland Elementary student Ethan Moore.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Central High student Marcus Robinson.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Miles welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, TOY Tracy Hatcher, parents, students, teachers, and administrative staff.  He noted that board member Burch is present by telephone.
VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Sweeney moved, seconded by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the April 3 and 24, 2017 board meetings.
VII.
Board Comments:  Board member Coleman noted the following New Heights Middle accomplishments:  1) held the 3rd 9 weeks Hawk PRIDE celebration for students with little or no discipline, regular attendance, no failing grades, and proper personal management behavior; 2) all “A” students attended the performance of the Oklahoma musical at Central High; 3) Student Council and sponsors attended the Youth Leadership Symposium at Carowinds; 4) proposal submitted by teacher Louanne Smith to the Education and Business Summit on STEAM-I in the Middle School English Language Arts classroom was approved; 5) student Aidan Cagle received state recognition in the Duke University Talent Identification Program; 6) New Heights students who are members of the Central track team, EJ Threatt, Jaquel Funderburk, Ay’Den Chambers, and Gavin Eubanks, qualified for the Upper State championship, and EJ placed first in the two mile, making him the region champion; 7) the final Parent Academy will be a Literacy Night; and 8) the Chesterfield County Library System will visit all grade levels to promote the summer reading program.  Mr. Coleman also congratulated Central High teacher Robert Horton who received a $1477 grant from the SC Mechanical Contractors Association.  Mr. Dusa announced the following Long Middle accomplishments:  1) the band earned 14 Superior and 6 Excellent ratings at the Solo/Ensemble Band Festival;      2) the athletic banquet was a success recognizing 168 athletes; 3) Teacher and Staff Appreciation Weeks were celebrated May 1st – 12th; and 4) the school will receive an Arts in Basic Curriculum grant with a tentative amount of $8354.  Mr. Wayne indicated that McBee Elementary held a successful Read-In for 4K-2nd grade and a 5K run for kindergarten-6th grade.      
VIII.
Special Recognitions:  Student Services Director Price thanked Pepsi Bottling Company for sponsoring the Athletic Players of the Year program and providing plaques for all winners.  Central High Athletic Director Mitch Leaird presented plaques to Samiya Monea Meadows, Female Player of the Year, and Kevon Ma’lik Wall, Male Player of the Year.  Cheraw High Athletic Director David Byrd presented plaques to Audra Grace Butler, Female Player of the Year, and Jonah Alec Dyson, Male Player of the Year.  Chesterfield High Athletic Director Jimmy Weatherford presented plaques to Madison Elizabeth Noble, Female Player of the Year, and Dustin Wayne Rayfield, Male Player of the Year.  McBee High Principal Dennis McDaniel presented plaques to Shaniya Zhane Thomas, Female Player of the Year, and Anthony Alexander Miller, Male Player of the Year.  Mr. Price announced the following district winners, presenting plaques to Chesterfield High student Madison Elizabeth Noble, District Female Player of the Year, and McBee High student Anthony Alexander Miller, District Male Player of the Year.  Cheraw High Athletic Director Byrd was also presented a certificate as SC 2A Athletic Director of the Year.  

CTE Executive Director Haile presented certificates to the following CTE students who received NETC Scholarships valued at $250 each:    Cheraw High – Kaitlyn Atkinson and Tyriq Perkins; Chesterfield High – Robert Sellers and Amy Simmons; Central High – Mikayala Lowery and Jamira Massey; and McBee High – Dianna Todd and McKayla Winburn.

Executive Director Folsom presented certificates to the following 2017 Teaching Fellow recipients:  Cheraw High – Julie Anna Hyatt and Caroline Suzanne Polson; Chesterfield High – Kelsey Renaee’ Williams and Audrey Lynn Cheek; and Central High – Emiliano Tonatiuh.  Mrs. Folsom also presented a certificate to Central High 2017 Call Me Mister recipient Marcus Robinson.  

Superintendent Goodwin presented certificates to the following winners in the school volunteer program:  Second Place – Cheraw Primary with 11,276 hours, averaging 23.6 hours per student, and First Place – Cheraw Intermediate with 23,773 hours, averaging 50.4 hours per student.  Dr. Goodwin indicated that Cheraw Primary will receive $300 and Cheraw Intermediate will receive $500.  He also congratulated all schools that participated in the program, recording a total of over 61,000 hours of volunteer service.

Chairman Miles, on behalf of the board, congratulated all recipients on their accomplishments.
 IX. 
Teacher Forum Report:  District Teacher of the Year Tracy Hatcher presented a report on various activities of the Teacher Forum during the year, which included working with induction teachers and sponsoring the annual legislative event and the Teacher of the Year Banquet, where it was announced that the District Teacher of the Year for 2017-18 is Charles Redfearn of Long Middle School.  Mrs. Hatcher indicated that it has been an honor to serve as the District Teacher of the Year and expressed appreciation to the board for their support of her, her children and all children of CCSD.  She highlighted special characteristics of each board member and the roles they play in shaping the school district.  On behalf of the board, Chairman Miles thanked Mrs. Hatcher and all Teacher Forum members for their hard work and dedication.  

   X.
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for April.  CFO Willard and Superintendent Goodwin recommended first reading approval of the 2017-2018 general fund budget as presented.  Mr. Willard indicated that the proposal includes the following expenditure increases:  one mandated step increase, a 2% employer retirement increase, and a 3.3% increase in employer health insurance.    Dr. Goodwin noted that the budget is focused on maintaining, while not expanding, programs and services.  The proposal uses a base student cost of $2400 and includes a local 2 mill increase valued at approximately $220,000 of recurring revenue.  The proposal would be balanced with the use of $887,656 from the general fund balance.  Following additional discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Dusa and seconded by      Dr. Chapman to approve first reading of the 2017-2018 budget as presented.  The motion carried by a vote of 5-4, with Mr. Sweeney, Mr. Teal, Mr. Vick, and Mr. Wayne opposed.  The state budget should be finalized in time for the recommendation for second reading and final approval at the June 12 board meeting.

  XI.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Coleman, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-G as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.  A motion was made by Mr. Vick and seconded by Mr. Dusa to approve the attached Exhibit H as recommended by Mr. Anderson.  The motion was approved by a vote of 8-1 with Mr. Sweeney opposed.
XII.    Curriculum Report:  Exceptional Children Director Rogers and Transition Coach Sam Price presented a PowerPoint report on the Learning for Independence and Future Employment (LIFE) Skills program being offered in the four high schools this year.  The purpose of the program is to provide opportunities for special needs students to learn functional academics and personal, social, and occupational skills that will prepare them for lifelong independent living, productive employment, and responsible citizenship.  Outside agencies involved in the program include SC Vocational Rehabilitation and SC Department of Disabilities and Special Needs CHESCO Services.   
Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that Reading Is Fundamental will again be partnering with the Duke Energy Foundation to bring the Read for Success program for second grade students at all Title I schools.  The Summer Reading Camp sites will include a media specialist on campus so that the library will be open for students and the communities.  Mrs. Folsom indicated that 214 seniors were recently recognized at the CTE Completer Recognition Banquet.
Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne and second by Mr. Coleman, the board unanimously approved the attached list of Local Board Approved Courses for 2017-2018.  
XIII.   Superintendent’s Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Dusa, second by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, the board approved Federal Programs Director Candace Hoffman to serve as the representative of the school district and the School Board to seek Title I, Title II, and Title III funding for the 2017-2018 school year through grant application activities.  


Board members will receive a list of end of school year activities.  Dr. Goodwin noted that there are not a lot of options as legislators continue work on the budget.
Upcoming events include the May 11 Retirement Banquet and Adult Education Graduation May 25.  Superintendent Goodwin welcomed Adult Education Director Marla Hamilton who has returned from medical leave.
Dr. Goodwin noted that schools and the district office will be closed May 29 for Memorial Day.  May 31 and June 1 will be half days for students.  June 2 will be an in-service day for elementary and middle schools and June 3 will be in-service and graduation day for high schools.
XIV.   Chairman’s Comments:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman, seconded by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, the board approved renewal of four year terms, July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2011, for the following Advisory Council members:  Pageland/Jefferson –   Dorothy Myers and Eddie Savage; Chesterfield/Ruby – Vickie Mills and Doren Jackson; Cheraw – Frederick Freeman, Odessa Jackson, and Christie McLeod; and McBee – Suzi Price and Kirby Wayne.  Board members should submit names for filling vacancies to the Chairman or Superintendent.  

Mr. Miles reminded board members that the June 12 board meeting will be held at Palmetto Learning Center beginning with an executive session at 5:00 pm. followed by the open session at 5:30.  Board members were given a copy of the School Board Meeting Schedule for 2017-2018.
 XV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Sweeney and second by Dr. Chapman, the board adjourned at 7:28 p.m.
XVI.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
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